#### CATAWBA VALLEY NEWSLETTER

August 2017

Vol. 2017 Issue 8



#### **Chapter Officers:**

President – Will Clayton
President-Elect – Randall Williams

1<sup>st</sup> Vice President – TBD

2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President – TBD

Secretary – TBD

Treasurer – Melissa Swanson
Newsletter Editor – Melissa Swanson



Professional
Construction Estimators
Association
Catawba Valley Chapter

PCEA-Catawba Valley Chapter PO Box 547 Hickory, NC 28603 www.pcea-catawbavalley.org

Email: info@pcea-catawbavalley@charter.org

# August 17th



## **PCEA Night at the Ballpark!**

Come join your fellow PCEA members

& Guests on "Thirsty Thursday" –

August 17th at L.P. Frans Stadium

as the Hickory Crawdads host

the Hagerstown Suns!

Bring a Potential Member

for a night of Baseball, Networking and FUN!

This event is FREE for all members & potential member guests!

\*\*YOU MUST REGISTER

TO RESERVE YOUR TICKETS!\*\*

#### **REGISTRATION INCLUDES GAME TICKET PLUS:**

(Buffet Served from 6:30 - 8:00 PM)
Hamburgers, Hot Dogs, BBQ, Baked Beans,
Coleslaw, Chili, Chips, Dessert Tray, Soft Drinks

# **UPCOMING PCEA EVENTS**

August 17<sup>th</sup> – Membership Drive

At Crawdad's Stadium

September 8th — Annual Golf Tournament LHCC-Catawba Springs Course



## **HEALTH & HAPPINESS**

Please submit your 2017-18 Annual Dues as soon as possible.

If you are having issues with this please contact

Melissa Swanson 828-312-1479



\*This is a "Thirsty Thursday" game--draft beer is \$1.00 (not included in registration).



You must register for this event by August 16<sup>th</sup> www.pcea-catawbavalley.org



Please send any Health & Happiness to Melissa Swanson,

Melissa.swanson@rmcc.com

# Back to School Safety Tips

It's that time of year again when parents and children across the country are preparing to go back to school

Please be aware of the hazards when school is back in session.



#### School Zone Driving Safety Tips

- Be on the lookout for school zone signals and ALWAYS obey the speed limits.
- When entering a school zone, be sure to slow down and obey all traffic laws.
- Always stop for school busses that are loading or unloading children.
- Watch out for school crossing guards and obey their signals.
- Be aware of and watch out for children near schools, bus stops, sidewalks, in the streets, in school parking lots, etc.
- Never pass other vehicles while driving in a school zone.
- Never change lanes while driving in a school zone.
- Never make U-Turns while driving in a school zone.
- Never text while driving in a school zone.
- Avoid using a cell phone, unless it is completely hands-free, while driving in a school zone.
- Unless licensed to do so, never use handicap or emergency vehicle lanes or spaces to drop off or pick up children at school.

Read more at http://www.protection1.com/resources/back-to-school-safety





# 31<sup>st</sup> Annual Kenneth N. Houston Memorial Golf Tournament September 8<sup>th</sup> LHCC --Catawba Springs Course Check In 10:30-11:30am Shotgun Start 12 Noon

It is time again to for the Kenneth N. Houston Memorial Golf Tournament - our annual scholarship fundraiser!

Last year's tournament was a great success. With the help of our sponsors we raised enough money to award \$4,000.00 worth of college scholarships. Our goal is to match that same level and award college educational scholarships totaling at least \$4,000.00 again this year!



This will be our **31st Annual Kenneth N. Houston Memorial Golf Tournament**. This tournament is our only educational scholarship fundraiser. The proceeds of this tournament are used to provide educational scholarships, which our chapter awards to college students from our area who are studying construction-related curriculum.

In addition to golfing, please take the time to consider how your company can financially help by choosing one of the available sponsorship options.

#### **CLICK HERE FOR SPONSORSHIP OPTIONS**



The tournament will be at the LHCC Catawba Springs course on **Friday, September 8th**!!! As usual, we'll have free beverages before and during the tournament. Free dinner will be available as golfers complete their rounds. *Please RSVP for dinner and write "NO GOLF" in the handicap blank if you will be attending dinner but will be unable to golf (only a PCEA member or their guest may attend dinner at no cost)* 





# WE NEED YOU!!!!!



#### PCEA BOARD OF DIRECTORS: OPEN OFFICES

The Catawba Valley Chapter of PCEA currently has openings on the Board of Directors for the offices of 1<sup>st</sup> Vice President, 2<sup>nd</sup> Vice President, Secretary and the President-Elect. The Board of Directors meet monthly during lunch on the last Wednesday of each month at 12:00 pm at the Olde Tavern on Hwy 127 in Viewmont. For details of the officer positions and duties, please CLICK HERE for a downloadable PDF file. Please consider if you are able to serve in either of the open officer positions and EMAIL PCEA if you are interested.

#### **REMINDERS:**



### **Board of Directors Meeting Dates**

(Please Save these Dates)

August 23<sup>rd</sup>
September 27th
October 25<sup>th</sup>
November 29th



PCEA - Catawba Valley Chapter PO Box 547 Hickory, NC 28603